
BROOKLYN COMMUNITY BOARD 6 
LANDMARK/LAND USE COMMITTEE 

JANUARY 26, 2012 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
PRESENT: 
J. ARMER    P. BLAKE   W. BLUM 
P. FLEMING    G. KELLY   R. LEVINE 
S. MILLER    M. MURPHY   A. REEVES   
R. RIGOLLI    M. SHAMES   E. SHIPLEY 
R. SLOANE    E. SPICER   D. WILLIAMS 
 
EXCUSED: 
E. GOTTLIEB   T. MISKEL   G. O’CONNELL 
L. SONES    B. STOLTZ  
 
ABSENT: 
S. BURZIO    M. DEPALMA 
 
GUESTS: 
S. LENARD    A. FADER   S. BIELE-FISHER 
B. COBURN    A. NDOYE 
 

*** MINUTES *** 
   
Presentation and review of the Department of City Planning’s Zone Green Text Amendment 
(ULURP #N 120132 ZRY), an application which seeks to revise the City’s Zoning Resolution to 
remove impediments to the construction and retrofitting of greener buildings. 
 
The Zone Green Text Amendment presentation was made by Aline Fader and Steven Lenard from the 
New York City Department of City Planning.   
 
The goal is to remove impediments to meeting green standards without losing floor area or exceeding 
maximum height and setback requirements (and only within property lines). 
 
Jerry Armer made a motion of conditional approval of Zone A1 with condition that greenhouses be 
reviewed by the Community Board and ULURP.  The motion was seconded by Bill Blum. 
 
Robert Levine proposed an amendment. 
A2 – Extension of façade in historic districts and contextual must be reviewed by the Community Board 
and the Landmarks Preservation Commission. 
A3 – Compressor units in LPC or contextual historic districts be subject to Community Board and LPC 
review. 
 
Unanimous approval of the question 
 
VOTE:     13…..YEAS     1…..NAYS     0…..ABSTENTIONS 



Presentation and review of a Certificate of Appropriateness application submitted to the 
Landmarks Preservation Commission for the construction of a new building at 2-4 Strong Place 
(southwest corner Strong Pl/Kane St), Cobble Hill Historic District. 
 
Three brick row houses on an empty corner lot (corner of Kane Street and Strong Place) – the project 
has been presented to the Cobble Hill Association and the design “sits well” with the community. 
 
A motion was presented by Jerry Armer for approval as presented.  Multiple seconds. 
 
MOTION APPROVED:  UNANIMOUSLY  
 
There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned. 
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